Children’s Music Groups at Heath Street
Since November our church has been home to two new music groups for children. “Oldtime Nursery” takes place every Tuesday at 10 a.m..  As its name suggests, the group is based around “old-time” English and North American folksong traditions, for babies, toddlers, and their parents and carers. Ewan leads the group, assisted by John Henry Baker, a professional double-bassist, and by the writer.  Over the past months this little band has honed a carefully selected group of songs so that the same core repertoire can be repeated each week (along with some choice variations). Children and adults alike are thus encouraged to learn and join in with the songs, while the repertoire is sufficiently interesting, and the instrumentation sufficiently varied, that those more inclined to listen and watch than to sing can find a place quite naturally. We sing for forty minutes or so, after which parents and carers are invited to stay for coffee in the back room while the children play.

“The Heath Street Rhythm and Rhyme Orchestra”, which takes place every Tuesday at 4 p.m., is led by the same trio, and takes the same sort of repertoire as the inspiration for the musical education of primary school-age children. The songs are treated as occasions for singing together, for learning stories, for rhythm games, and for writing and singing new stories . One of the most popular activities in this group is the now notorious “Horrible Hetky”, in which each child is given an instrument and invited to respond to the appearance of certain characters during the telling of a story. This is part instrumental training, part spontaneous symphony, part “Wagnerian opera 101”! Parents and carers are invited to leave their children at this hour-long group if they wish.

The folk repertoire from which both of these groups take their life is incredibly rich, full of stories laced in equal measure with graceful joy and profound sadness, along with a good sprinkling of sheer nonsense. “Ol’ Blue” tells the story of a beloved dog, a story as raw in its depiction of Blue’s “hard” death as it is playful in its reminiscence of his life, and hopeful in its expectation for future reconciliation. “Good-bye, Old Shep”, much-beloved of the junior members of the ‘Rhythm and Rhyme Orchestra’, is a rather lovely farewell to a horse.  Profound human truth is made visible in the subject matter of good stories, told sometimes more explicitly, sometimes less. Not all good music, of course, tells good stories, but the stories in this tradition make much of the repertoire which constitutes it a good deal more satisfying than some of the more popular children’s songs of today, which are sometimes marked by a tendency to avoid proper stories, and therefore the reality of the human situation. The notion of a compromise in quality for the sake of ‘accessibility’, one begins to suspect, is precisely wrong: the best children’s songs are ones which adults cannot see to the bottom of.

Both of these music groups are growing.  In recent weeks, “Oldtime Nursery” has comprised a group of around 25 children and carers, five times the number who came to the first sessions in November. “Rhythm and Rhyme Orchestra” presently comprises around eight to ten children, twice the original number. If, as we hope they will, these groups continue to attract attention and to grow in number, a foreseeable future step will be to run two sessions for each group instead of one. We would be most grateful if you could keep these groups, and the children, parents, and carers who attend them, in your prayers. If you would like to drop in to either group on a Tuesday to see what is going on for yourself, you would be most welcome!

Chris Little
Secretary’s news

I was too hopeful in the last newsletter in promising that work on our new kitchen might have started by now, but a huge amount of careful planning is under way and the kitchen committee members (Annie Fang, Susan LeQuesne and Theresa Thom) have volunteered for a bigger job as the Deacons have recommended that we sort out the rather inadequate downstairs toilets at the same time as putting in a new kitchen. This will minimise upheaval and save us money compared with doing the two areas as separate jobs. We all really do hope that the builders will be able to start relatively soon.

Both floors of the church are in increasing demand from groups that want rehearsal space. We also have three children’s groups running on Tuesdays and Thursdays – morning, music-based sessions for pre-school children, and an after school music session on Tuesdays.  The community choir has made a good start as well on Thursday evenings. It is great to see the doors open much more and to see a wide range of people coming in to our building. 

Some reminders about dates in March:

Sunday, 10 March: a Church meeting after the morning service. Members and friends welcome.

Friday, 29 March: our Good Friday service will be held jointly with our friends at Christchurch. They will host the service and Ewan King will preach. Our Easter Sunday service will be at our Church at 11 a.m. as usual.

I have just heard of someone who gave up exclamation marks for Lent. Having managed this column without any, I can say it is a bit of a challenge. But as such actions should make a genuine difference I do recommend Christian Aid’s Count Your Blessings campaign, which sets a challenge each day of Lent based on prayer and an examiniaiton of one’s own life. For example “Children under-five of educated mothers — even mothers with only primary schooling — are more likely to survive than those of mothers with no education. Give thanks and praise for your education and for the doors it has opened for you professionally and personally.” Sometimes a financial commitment is asked for, e.g. one day “Give £1 if you threw food away last week” or “Give 20p for each conflict mentioned in the news today”. You can find it at www.christianaid.org.uk/getinvolved/lent-2013/count-your-blessings or there’s a copy on the Church notice board.

With love and good wishes 

Gaynor Humphreys



DAILY PRAYERS AND BIBLE READINGS

February 25th –  March 3rd
 
Genesis 2.4b-9,15-25          

          25th 

Neil McLeod

          26th 

Linda Savage

          27th 

Nesa Thorne


          28th 

Annie Fang
(March) 1st 

Afi Kirk

          2nd 

Tom Brandt

          3rd 

David & Eleanor Neil

March 4th – 10th 


Isaiah 55.1-9
           4th 

For guidance with the planning for the new kitchen
           5th 

For the children parents and carers who attend the Oldtime Nursery
           6th 

For the regulars at the Contact Club
           7th 

Annie Fang
           8th 

Theresa Thom
           9th 

Susan Le Quesne
          10th 

For the Sunday School
March 11th – 17th 


Joshua 5.9-12
           11th 

Susan Brandt
           12th 

Godfray LeQuesne
           13th 

For all who live alone
           14th 

Heini King
           15th 

Sylen Nawalkar 
           16th 

For a spirit of contrition
           17th 

Marie Isaacs

March 18th– 24th
 

Isaiah 43.16-21
           18th 

For renewed vision
           19th 

For the children who attend the Rhythm &Rhyme Orchestra sessions
           20th 

Frida King
           21st 

Neil McLeod
           22nd 

For family and friends overseas
           23rd

For shop workers in our communities

           24th

That Christ might enter our hearts
March 25th – 31st 


Isaiah 42.1-9
           25th

Joachim King
           26th

Janet Cowen
           27th 
    
Hildegard Williams

           28th 

Forgiveness for sin

           29th 

‘It is finished’
           30th

‘Descendit ad inferos’
           31st 

Christ is risen!
April 1st – 7th 



Acts 10.34-43
           1st 

For all who help at the Contact Club
           2nd

Avie Fang
           3rd 
    
Euan McLeod
           4th 

For those responsible for planning and building the new kitchen 
           5th 

Chris Little
           6th

Anselm King
           7th

Helena Nawalkar

CHURCH DATES

March
Saturday 2nd

(All day)
Craft fair

Sunday 3th 

11am

The Lord’s supper

Sunday 10th

12.15am?
Members’ meeting

Friday
29th 


  
Good Friday (Christ Church, Hampstead)
Sunday 
31st 

11am

Easter Sunday service



April
Sunday 4th 

11am

The Lord’s Supper

WEEKLY ACTIVITIES
Sundays 

11am

Divine Worship



8pm

Contact Club

Tuesdays

10am

Oldtime Nursery



4pm

Rhythm & Rhyme Orchestra
Wednesdays

1pm 

Knit-Knacks knitting group

Thursdays 

10am

Eeny Meeny Music

   

7.30pm 
Heath Street Choir


Copy for the April Newsletter should reach Ewan King (ewan_king@mac.com) Not later than Wednesday 20th March
